

**TOWN OF CABLE BOARD MEETING
MAY 15, 2019 – 6:00 P.M. (OPEN MEETING)
CABLE COMMUNITY CENTRE**

MINUTES

1. **CALL TO ORDER:** Chairman Rondeau called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
2. **CLOSED SESSION:** MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Chairman Rondeau to go into Closed Session at 5:00 p.m., per Wisconsin Statute 19.85(1)(c) to consider employment, promotion compensation or performance evaluation data of an employee. Roll Call: Chairman Rondeau, Supervisor and Merrill, Clerk Allen in favor. Supervisor Radecki was absent for the closed meeting.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Chairman Rondeau to adjourn Closed Session and reconvene in open session at 5:40 p.m. Roll Call: Chairman Rondeau, Supervisor Merrill, Clerk Allen, Deputy Clerk Rasmussen and Treasurer Lang in favor.

Reconvene Open Meeting

Chairman Rondeau reconvened the open meeting at 6:00 p.m.

The following motion was adopted in Closed Session:

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Chairman Rondeau to keep Deanne Allen as part-time Clerk, Tammy Rasmussen as part-time Deputy Clerk at \$21.50 per hour, approve the contract with Christie Carlson to manage the website, and shift cemetery duties to Road and Property Foreman Bob Lang. MOTION carried.

3. Chairman's Comments

Chairman Rondeau stated that he plans to keep Board meetings to 2 hours as much as possible. Public input will be allowed but will be limited to keep things moving. Board members should send items to the Clerk for the agenda.

4. Clerk's Report

Clerk Allen reported receipt of the Recycling Grant in the amount of \$4,724.67. Board member WTA membership cards were distributed, and Board members were reminded of the workshop training for new officials on May 22, 2019, at Lakewoods.

MOTION by Supervisor Radecki, seconded by Supervisor Merrill to receive and place on file the Clerk's report.

The agenda was suspended to take up No. 30 on the agenda.

30. Cleanup Day

Deputy Clerk Rasmussen stated that in previous years bags were distributed to residents for cleanup by the side of roads and then a picnic would be held at the Rec Park. Residents have been calling to find out if there will be a Cleanup Day. Chairman Rondeau responded that Cleanup Day is a good idea and requested staff to organize the event with a town picnic at the park. Supervisor Radecki offered to cook.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to have staff schedule and promote a Cleanup Day and town picnic. MOTION carried.

5. Approval of Minutes – April 17, 2019

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve the April 17, 2019 meeting minutes as submitted. MOTION carried.

Treasurer’s Report:

General Fund Balance:	\$131,532.21 (March 31, 2019)
Cemetery Fund:	\$1,335.00 (March 31, 2019)

6. Plan Commission Report – Sue Thurn

Ms. Thurn stated that the Plan Commission discussed a Bayfield County grant opportunity for either a fitness trail or possibly the bike park. The deadline is May 31, 2019. The grant is \$5000 with an in-kind match from the town. It was decided that since Scott King’s labor for the bike park would meet the in-kind match required, the grant application would be for the bike park specific to the pump track.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to apply for the Bayfield County Health Infrastructure Grant for the bike park pump track and work to raise funds ahead of possible receipt of the grant in order to be able to complete the project.
MOTION carried.

7. AIS Report – Sue Thurn, Scott Gooler

Spreadsheets were presented showing how AIS grant funds will be spent in 2019. Sue Thurn will be doing the data entry to the DNR website. Administrative duties will come from grant dollars, not the town as in past years.

Supervisor Radecki asked if monitors can also police the landing areas and pick up trash. Sue Thurn responded that the grant requires monitors to spend time on grant duties, but the monitors hired would definitely pick up any trash.

Scott Gooler noted that there is a 25% in-kind match for the \$12,000 grant which has typically been the administrative tasks plus payroll done by the town. In order to cover the required match, 272 hours will be volunteer hours, which amounts to \$3,264.

MOTION by Supervisor Radecki, seconded by Supervisor Merrill to receive and place on file the Plan Commission and AIS Reports. MOTION carried.

8. Receipt of Reports:

- **Sanitary District Report**
- **Forest Lodge Library Report**
- **Cable Union Airport Report – Receipt Draft April 8, 2019 Minutes**
- **Law Enforcement Report – March 2019**
- **Roads Report – May 2019**

MOTION by Supervisor Radecki, seconded by Supervisor Merrill to accept and place on file the above-listed reports. MOTION carried.

9. Public Comment (Limit to 3 Minutes)

Kathy Zuelsdorff noted the intersection of Robin Lane and Riverside Road has a mess of trees and branches left when the road crew trimmed trees in the right-of-way. Jagged stumps were left. Elderly residents are trying to clean up their properties. She submitted pictures and requested the road crew be directed to pick up the debris. (Letter attached.)

Julie Farmwood referred to a letter about deer feeding that was brought up at the Annual Meeting. She asked if the letter has been sent to ask residents to voluntarily ban deer feeding from May 1 to December 1. Chairman Rondeau responded that the letter has not been sent. A DNR biologist has been invited to talk to residents on June 17, 2019.

Ms. Farmwood noted that the letter states that if the feeding ban is not successful, the board is directed to implement lethal methods. She asked who would determine if the ban is successful. Chairman Rondeau stated that the deer are used to coming into town and it will take a few years of time for them to break that pattern.

Mick Endersbe submitted a letter requesting regarding the event checklist. (Letter attached.)

There were no further public comments and Chairman Rondeau closed the public comment period.

10. Discussion/Possible Action on Inflatable Order for 4th of July (Laura Bjork)

Laura Bjork agreed to organize July 4, 2019 events at the Rec Park. She reported a budget of \$4000 for ordering Inflatables and the dunk tank. A \$15 wristband is charged for youth using the inflatables. This revenue offsets some expenditures but does not bring in a profit. There is a separate charge for the dunk tank. A good way to encourage people to sit on the dunk tank is to offer a donation to their chosen charity. The concession stand will be open after the Lions dinner.

Supervisor Merrill asked about having the inflatables available longer so people will stay at the park. Mrs. Bjork answered that the contract is for three hours and may last a little longer. Required insurance information is filed with the town.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve the order for inflatables for July 4, 2019 within the budgeted amount of \$4000, and approve the concession stand. MOTION carried.

11. Discussion/Possible Action on Management of Great Divide Little League Baseball Concession (Brienne Hanson)

Ms. Hanson stated that over 100 participants have signed up for the Great Divide Little League this year. She asked about logistics, such as a key to store items at the park, access to run the concession stand during games.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve use of the park for Great Divide Little League and use of the concession stand during the games. MOTION carried.

12. Discussion/Possible Action to Open and Award Chip Seal Bid

Two bids were received for chip seal work on roads in 2019:

Fahrner asphalt sealers, llc	\$140,376.00
Scott Construction, Inc.	\$129,772.35

MOTION by Supervisor Radecki, seconded by Supervisor Merrill to accept the low bid of \$129,772.35 from Scott Construction, Inc. pending receipt of a Certificate of Insurance.

MOTION carried.

13. Discussion/Possible Action Approval Mountain Bike Borah Epic in Cable

Jerry Writh reported that the course for this event is different this year and will finish in Cable. The Event Checklist has been completed. Permission is requested to use Randysek Road, Philippi Road and Kavanaugh Road for a period of May 23 through June 9. The event is June 8, 2019. The extended period will allow for course marking.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve the Mountain Bike Borah Epic event on June 8, 2019, including the request to use Randysek Road, Philippi Road and Kavanaugh Road for a period of May 23 through June 9 in order to mark the course.

MOTION carried.

14. Discussion/Possible Action Regarding North End Trail Run Use of Crossing Timber Trail Road One-Half Mile East of Randysek Road and 1/8 Mile East of Birkebeiner Trail

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve the North End Trail Run on June 1, 2019, with use of the crossing at Timber Trail Road one-half mile east of Randysek Road and 1/8 mile east of the Birkebeiner Trail as requested. MOTION carried.

15. Discussion/Possible Action to Approve CARE Request for Use of Cable Town Roads for the 11th Annual CARE Run on July 4, 2019.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve the CARE request for use of Cable town roads for the 11th Annual Care Run on July 4, 2019. MOTION carried.

16. Discussion/Possible Action on AIS Program

Sue Thurn reported that five monitors have been hired for the AIS program this summer and two more are needed. She requested approval to hire Barb Larson and Lonna Haas who have been interviewed and have the necessary qualifications for the position.

MOTION by Supervisor Radecki, seconded by Supervisor Merrill to authorize hiring Barb Larson and Lonna Haas as AIS Monitors for public boat landings during the summer of 2019. MOTION carried.

17. Discussion/Possible Action to Approve Letter of Authorization for Cary Palmer to Act as Agent to Apply for the Lions Building Permit

MOTION by Supervisor Radecki, seconded by Supervisor Merrill to authorize Cary Palmer as Agent of Record to apply for the Lions building permit. MOTION carried.

18. Discussion/Possible Action to Approve Picnic License for Cable Natural History Museum Fundraiser, July 27, 2019

MOTION by Supervisor Radecki, seconded by Supervisor Merrill to approve the Picnic License for the Cable Natural History Museum fundraiser at the Cable Union Airport on July 27, 2019. MOTION carried.

19. Discussion/Possible Action Re: Donation to Namakagon Lake Association to Hatch and Raise Fry, Fingerlings, and then Extended Length (6-8") Walleyes for Stocking

The town does not normally make donations. Chairman Rondeau requested the Clerk to get an opinion from the Wisconsin Towns Association before a decision is made.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to table action pending a Wisconsin Towns Association opinion on donations by the town. MOTION carried.

20. Discussion/Possible Action on Ambulance Resolution and Bylaws

Laura Bjork reported that the town is asked to sign a Great Divide resolution that defines powers and who manages finances. This resolution is required in order to offer Wisconsin retirement benefits to Great Divide employees. The resolution was written by Attorney Scott Clark with approval from Wisconsin Retirement. Once fully executed, a copy will be sent to Cable for the file.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve the Great Divide resolution defining powers and management of finances in order to offer Wisconsin retirement benefits to Great Divide employees. MOTION carried.

21. Discussion/Possible Action on Short-Term Rental for Tillman & Padgett C

Tillman Padgett Co. submitted a check in the amount of \$75.00 to apply for the town's Short-Term Permit. However, the application had been approved by Bayfield County and was approved by the Town Board January 18, 2018, before the town's Short-Term Rental Ordinance was adopted. Therefore, it was agreed the check should be returned.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to return the check in the amount of \$75.00 submitted by Tillman Padgett Co. for the Cable Short-Term Rental Permit. MOTION carried.

22. Discussion/Possible Action on Town Guns – 1 Pistol and 1 Shotgun

Chairman Rondeau stated that the town owns a pistol and a shotgun that were used by the former Constable. It was agreed that the guns will be valued, and advice will be requested from the Wisconsin Towns Association (WTA) on the procedure for selling them. Until then, Larry Ludzack is keeping them in a safe place.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to find out the value of the guns to put out for bid pending advice from the WTA. MOTION carried.

23. Discussion/Possible Action on Summer Work Schedule for Road Crew

Chairman Rondeau stated that because of the population increase in the summer rather than the road crew working four 10-hour days, he would like one road crew person to work on Fridays on a rotating basis.

Supervisor Radecki noted that the road crew is on call 24 hours a day, 7 days a week and there is a lull in the summer. If it is required someone from the road crew has to be scheduled to work on Friday, he would like the option in the fall to go back to four 10-hour days.

Chairman Rondeau responded that he does not want all work hours used in a 4-day work week and then have to give overtime or comp time if something comes up on Friday. It is important to have coverage five days.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Chairman Rondeau to require one road crew member to work Fridays on a rotating basis through the summer. MOTION carried.

24. Discussion/Possible Action for Improvements to Frels Road/Tahkodah Lake Road/Big Brook

Road Foreman Lang suggested adding gravel to Frels Road, Tahkodah Lake Road and Big Brook. When the road is deteriorated, patching does not work because it does not cure.

Board members discussed putting gravel on Frels Road and Big Brook and patching Tahkodah Lake Road. One resident reported that there are many holes that need to be patched and someone fell and had to go to the Emergency Room.

Jack Radecki reported that another road issue will be when Bayfield County resurfaces County Highway M in 2021. The County will only do the road. The areas where the road is wider with parking places, such as in front of the library, Chamber of Commerce, Whispering Pines, Velo, UCC Church and St. Ann's will be the town's responsibility. That will be a big cost.

Gill Rasmussen stated that there needs to be a deeper discussion about how to prioritize roads. All town roads are old and neglected. There needs to be a long-term plan for healthy road maintenance with a cost analysis for each project.

Suzanne Rooney asked if the Roads Committee and Advisory Group is still viable, a group that reaches consensus and sends in their recommendations to the Board. A letter with recommendations for chip sealing was sent to the Board. She will send it again. The tree cutting on Tahkodah Lake Road was supposed to be reviewed, but the work was done and cost \$7000.

Chairman Rondeau agreed that input is needed and requested that recommendations be sent to the Board to consider.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to put gravel on Big Brook. MOTION carried.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, to table action on Frels Road and Tahkodah Lake Road to the June 19, 2019 Board meeting. Supervisor Radecki seconded the motion pending more input on the best course of action. Supervisor Merrill accepted Supervisor Radecki's addition to the motion. MOTION carried.

Foreman Lang noted a portion of South Tahkodah Lake Road that is underwater. The DNR has suggested putting down bed rock, fabric and gravel at a cost of \$2500. Chairman Rondeau asked for a proposal to be presented at the next Board meeting.

25. Discussion/Possible Action Bayfield County Aids Grant

Foreman Lang reported receipt of an \$8000 grant from Bayfield County Forestry and Parks Department to cut trees at North End. It was the consensus of the Board that trees do not need to be cut, and there are other priorities.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to return the grant money in the amount of \$8000 from Bayfield County Forestry and Parks Department.

Discussion:

Supervisor Radecki asked if this action will impact receipt of future grants from the Forestry and Parks Department. Foreman Lang responded that the grant this year is double what has been received in the past. He believes there will be an impact if the money is returned.

MOTION carried.

26. Discussion of Rules for Use of Public Restrooms and Depot Restrooms for Campground

Chairman Rondeau expressed concern about the plugged toilets that resulted from the last event in Cable. Kathy Zuelsdorff responded that the organizers of the Hungry Bear Ride do not contact the town for permits for roads, or plan for cleanup, or offer any donation. An event checklist was sent, but there was no response. She suggested a letter be sent not allowing them to Cable and agreed to draft a letter for the board to review at the next meeting.

Kathy Zuelsdorff stated that state law requires restrooms with two stalls for each sex with 1 to 15 campsites. She requested the depot restrooms be kept open for the 5 campsites at the park. The storage and kitchen areas would be kept locked. Without the depot restrooms, the town will have to seek a variance to have the campsites. Foreman Lang expressed concern about vandalism if the restrooms are kept open. It was the consensus of the Board to apply for a variance.

27. Discussion/Possible Action on Quotes for 2019/2020 Propane Contract

Deputy Clerk Rasmussen reported that the propane contract expired April 30, 2019. The town has contracted with Superior Propane for the last several years. Other companies will likely not have quotes until August, but Superior submitted a contract for \$1.19/gallon for a one-year contract. A three-year contract would be \$1.19/gallon the first year and \$1.24/gallon the next two years.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve a three-year contract with Superior Fuel at the rate of \$1.19/gallon for the first year and \$1.24/gallon for the next two years. MOTION carried.

28. Discussion/Possible Action on Contract for Website Management

Chairman Rondeau noted that this item was discussed in Closed Session. Clerk Allen stated that the contract includes: 1) posting news and announcements; 2) adding and removing pages as requested; 3) minor layout designs as requested; and 4) posting to Facebook as needed or requested.

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve the website contract with Christie Carlson in the amount of \$1540 per year.

Discussion:

Kathy Zuelsdorff expressed her concern and disappointment with the earlier problems with the paypal donation button for the bike park that Christie worked on. Deputy Clerk Rasmussen explained that the previous system crashed, and Christie had to install a new program that now works. Supervisor Merrill also noted that Christie offered to help without pay when no one was assigned to manage the website.

MOTION carried.

29. Discussion/Possible Action to Allow Access to Town Safety Deposit Box by the Chair, Treasurer, or Clerk

The only thing kept in the town's safety deposit box are titles for equipment.

MOTION by Supervisor Radecki, seconded by Supervisor Merrill to submit this motion to Chippewa Valley Bank to authorize Chairman Brett Rondeau, Clerk Deanne Allen and Treasurer Lori Lang access to the Town of Cable safety deposit box.

MOTION carried.

31. Discussion/Possible Action on Payment of Claims:

Fire Department Check Nos.:	3065 to 3069
Forest Lodge Library Check Nos.:	3406 to 3419
Town of Cable Check Nos.:	8937 to 8969

MOTION by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Supervisor Radecki to approve payment of claims for the Fire Department, check Nos. 3065 to 3069; Forest Lodge Library, check Nos. 3406 to 3419; and Town of Cable, check Nos. 8937 to 8969.

MOTION carried.

32. Date of Next Meeting: June 19, 2019

33. Adjournment

Chairman Rondeau declared the meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Forest Lodge Library
Report to Towns
5/13/2019

- Director Lendved was pleased to be able to attend both the Town of Cable and Town of Namakagon Annual Meetings, to provide a report and to share preliminary plans for our facility expansion project.
- We hope very much that many have plans to attend our upcoming Public Input sessions scheduled for Thursday, June 6th. We hope to have updated (although still preliminary) plans to share by then and invite anyone who's interested to attend either of the upcoming sessions. There'll be an afternoon session in Cable, from 1-3 at the Cable Community Centre and an evening session at the Namakagon Community Center from 5-7. Each session will begin with a short presentation after which we hope you'll take a closer look at the plans and let us know what you think and share any suggestions you might have. We'll offer lemonade and cookies at the Cable session and grilled meat and sides in Namakagon. While "reservations" aren't necessary, we'd be grateful to know if you were planning to come to Namakagon...so we can be sure to have enough! However...if you forgot to let us know, do NOT let that keep you from attending! We're anxious to share and hear what folks think. Library staff and Board Trustees will be available and a representative from Keller builds will be present to help answer questions.
- Speaking of our Facility Expansion project! We've had a "virtual" follow-up meeting with Keller personnel and offered our first round of concerns, changes, updates. We've also been working on developing marketing materials and a fund-raising plan. We will continue to keep you posted on our progress as we make it and are always open to questions about the state of the endeavor.

Please, always feel welcome to call or email (715-798-3189; klendved@cable.wislib.org) if you have a question or something you'd like to share regarding the project.

- The library offered a Makerspace: Jewelry 101 event at the Cable Community Centre on April 27th. Area jeweler Mary Covelli was our presenter and 15 people showed up and learned some basic jewelry assembly techniques and got to make and take a pair of earrings or a zipper pull home with them.
- Director Lendved attended a library conference in Rothschild the first week in May. These opportunities to learn about new trends in libraries and to network and socialize with colleagues from all over the state is always appreciated...and refreshing!
- Director Lendved visited the Cable Pre-School on Tuesday, May 7th and read them a few stories about summer fun.
- The library hosted a Budget Listening Session for State Representative Beth Meyers at the Cable Community Centre on the afternoon of Tuesday, May 7th. There were four people who showed up to share their concerns. We were pleased to be asked to assist with offering local citizens this opportunity to interact with their State Rep.
- Keep track of what we have going on by visiting our website, forestlodgelibrary.org, following us on Facebook, giving us a call at 715-798-3189, or, stop in and see us! We are always happy to see you at the library! And...again...we hope very much that you'll plan to attend one of our Public Input events on Thursday, June 6th.

MEETING MINUTES
MAY 8, 2019

President – David Popelka
Treasurer – Robert Flowers
Secretary – Jeannie Dixon
Operator – Chris Johnstone

1. **Call to Order** – The Regular Meeting of the Town of Cable Sanitary District #1 was called to order at 3:05 p.m. on May 8, 2019, at the Sanitary District office. Present were David Popelka, Robert Flowers, Jeannie Dixon and Chris Johnstone.
2. **Minutes** – Minutes of the April 10, 2019 meeting were presented by Jeannie Dixon. Following review and with no corrections, Bob Flowers made motion to accept the meeting minutes as presented, with second by David Popelka. Motion carried unopposed.
3. **Treasurer’s Report** – The monthly bank statements from Peoples Bank dated 4/19/19 and 4/30/19 were received for the record. Account balances listed below are current to April 30, 2019. Following review and discussion of the reports, Jeannie Dixon made a motion to accept them as presented, which was seconded by David Popelka. Motion carried unopposed.

Debt Retirement #9707786	\$2,559.67
Equipment Fund #9707824	\$7,275.15
O&M Account #154421	\$21,642.88
Backup Debt Retirement #23690	\$70,000.00
Contingency Fund #23691	\$40,000.00

4. **Financial Actions**

- Monthly accounts payable reports for April Group 2 and May Group 1 totaling \$1,750.44k were presented for payment by Bob Flowers. Following review, David Popelak made motion to pay invoices as presented which was seconded by Jeannie Dixon and subsequently passed unopposed. No account transfers this month.

5. **Operator’s Report**

- Chirs is working on sprinkler maintenance at the plant and completing the CMAR report.
- A written proposal has been requested from Sean Stolarczyk for plowing, planting and cutting the hayfield.

6. Correspondence

- * Received letter from USDA with notice of next payment in the amount of \$34,579.00 due by June 1, 2019.
- Received notice from Commercial Testing Lab Inc re: a non-compliant test result. This has been referred to Chris.

May Road and Property Report

Insurance liability certificates have been received from HK Septic and Gruel Landscaping
Invoice received from Rural Mutual for annual membership fee in the amount of \$55.00.

This will be paid with the regular insurance premium.

E-mail received from Cedar Corporation asking if we still want the to receive a

proposal. The majority of the last month has been spent cleaning up after winter, and getting ready for the feasibility study for the proposed new receiving station. David responded that ready for summer activities.

Due to the two ice storms early in our season that never had a chance to thaw, we put down an unusually large amount of sand this winter. With most of our roads, we are able to sweep it off. In the village, we have to pick it up. We use the sweeper to put it into small piles or windrows and then pick up most of it by hand. We also have to clean up the sand and debris on the private land where most of our village snow gets piled along with the sod that is peeled up during plowing operations. It is all very labor intensive.

7. Old Business

8. New Business

9. Closed Session

Bob Flowers made motion at 3:30 pm to enter a closed session in compliance with WI Statute 19.85(1)(b). The motion was seconded by Jeannie Dixon and carried.

Along with all of our other parking lots, we cleaned up the school parking lot this spring. We follow this property to wash our equipment with the fire trucks, so a large portion of the mess there is ours. We are grateful to Wauzeka for allowing us, the fire department, and the community to use their property.

10. Next meeting

We have also spent many hours doing yard work on our properties. The next meeting of the Town of Cable Sanitary District #1 is scheduled for Wednesday, June 12, 2019 at 3:00 pm at the District Office. The next meeting of the Town of Cable Sanitary District #1 is scheduled for Wednesday, June 12, 2019 at 3:00 pm at the District Office. leaves and pine needles picked up. They should all be ready for summer mowing.

11. Meeting Adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

We put the docks in at our three in-lidings a couple of weeks ago. The Tahkodah Lake dock decking was rebuilt during this past winter. The Cable Lake dock needed some welding repairs before it could be put into service this spring.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Jeannie Dixon,
Secretary.

We turned the water on at the Park a couple of weeks ago. Because it is public, the system requires flushing so it's a bit more involved than just turning it on, not to mention all of the aging toilets and sinks. We had to replace a few valves and flappers. The public restrooms at the municipal parking lot are also turned on for the season.

This spring break up was hard on some of our roads. Frels, Big Brook, and Tahkodah are in particularly bad shape. I anticipate we will be graveling portions of those roads for the time being. We spent a lot of time this spring patching what we could, and doing our best to momtor and mark the bad spots with cones and signs. The frost moved things around more than usual this year.

We also have flooding on a portion of South Tahkodah Lake Road similar to the flooding on County Highway N. We may have to address this at some point. We already have DNR approval if needed.

McNaught Road suffered some storm damage near the Gun Club. We discovered the construction of the Birkie Road diverted water from their property that didn't originally drain on to our road. They are going to resolve this by installing a culvert so the water will flow where it naturally did.

Jack and I toured our roads with the chip seal contractors a couple of weeks ago. Chip sealing is a process that is done on roads in better condition to extend their life. It is one of the most cost effective measures that can be done to preserve asphalt roads.

We dug out the end of the culvert under County Highway M that discharges into the Community Center yard last week. We discovered the culvert was plugged and not in the best shape. Jack and I met with County officials who informed us that the culvert would be cleaned and then reinforced with a liner this summer in anticipation of the resurfacing that will be done in 2021.

Travis has started grading on some roads. Some roads are still too soft to support the weight of the grader, so it will be a while before we get to all of them. Most are in good shape, although roads like Ole Lake road didn't fare so well.

We spent a bit of time cleaning in and around some of our buildings this spring. The old garage, recycle barn, and depot were significantly purged of things that have accumulated over the years. The people and organizations that utilize the depot storage area will notice a major improvement.

We anticipate continued patching in the near future, as well as patching some larger areas once we get into the heat of summer. We are also looking at replacing some sidewalks in the village, as well as getting new decking and ramps at the Depot. Jason had some minor surgery this past week so we will be short staffed for a couple of weeks.

Respectfully submitted,
Bob Lang - Road and Property Foreman

- * Submit a final event checklist to the Town of Cable for final approval no less than 30 days prior to the event to include at a minimum:
 - 1. Primary contact. A primary contact person for the organization hosting the event.
 - 2. Local contact. A Cable resident or Cable tax-paying entity serves as an additional contact for submitting the event checklist and for final approvals and correspondence.
 - 3. + Proof of insurance where required.
 - 4. Notification of the ambulance and first responders.
 - 5. An approved route and use of roads, parking and public lands for the event.

- 6. An approved restroom plan including during and after the event.
- * Submit an initial written request for the event including dates, scope, number of participants, number of volunteers, number of paid staff, potential disruptions of daily

- 7. An approved cleanup plan including town property impacted.
- 8. An approved plan for notification of residents impacted by the event.

Thank you for your consideration. If you can help with creating any of these procedures or a letter of understanding concerning use and adherence to town road associated regulations, we would like to discuss previous or upcoming events feel free to contact me at 95 N River St. Cable, WI 54601

May 15, 2019

Mick Endersbe
43315 Kavanaugh Road
Cable, WI 54821 admin@theidealmarket.com

Dear Town of Cable Board Chair and Supervisors,

I propose the following recommendations for consideration concerning events beginning, ending or occurring in the Town of Cable.

Any individual considering hosting an event in the Town of Cable must:

May 15, 2019

To the Town Board,
I urge any town board member to take a drive around our road and see the huge woody
Deer in the woods area is at the intersection of Robin Lane and N. Riverside Road where the
trees are thick and it is not safe to drive through them. There are many trees that are
offering a safe haven for deer and other animals. It is a concern of the board and
existing ordinances with the town of Cable. I am writing you to let you know that the
large tree trunk in the woods area is a concern of the board and it is a concern of the
board and it is a concern of the board and it is a concern of the board and it is a concern of the board

I would like to request that the road crew clean up the wood debris left behind in our neighborhood and ask that in the future whenever that machine is used in residential neighborhoods to hack off woody vegetation that the town thinks is on its property, that the road crew clean up the ugly mess it makes.

Kathy and Ned Zuelsdorff
14795 North Riverside Road

952-491-1139 cell